
 

 

 

 

June 3, 2012 

 

 

Mr. Gary Milby 

Hardin County Schools 

65 W.A. Jenkins Road 

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701 

 

Re: June School Board Meeting 

 

 

Dear Gary: 

 

Sherman Carter Barnhart will be present at the board meeting on Thursday, June 21, 2012 at which time 

we will be reporting on status for the following projects nearing project closeout: 

 

Renovation to Radcliff Elementary – Phase 3 
 

On May 24, 2012, Sherman Carter Barnhart held a project closeout meeting to identify remaining items to 

achieve project closeout.  Morel Construction will be submitting a schedule to SCB and Hardin Co. 

Schools to address the remaining items for project closeout.     

 

North Middle School 
 

Alliance Corporation submitted a final report outlining results and corrective action plan from the ASTM 

masonry water testing conducted at the exterior brick masonry wall above the Gym corridor (copy 

attached).  The dates for corrective action are per the following: 

� Starting week of May 21
st
 – mobilizing of materials 

� Starting week of May 28
th
 – removing small sections of face brick immediately above the 

roof counter-flashing to determine location of water infiltration.  Upon opening up areas, 

contractor has requested SCB to review conditions on site. 

� 3-4 weeks following May 28
th
, face brick will be removed in small sections to perform the 

necessary requirements to repair flashing to correct the issue.   

 

Refinishing of wood gymnasium flooring is scheduled to commence on Wednesday, June 13.  This 

process is to be completed by around July 4.   

 

Sherman Carter Barnhart solicited proposals from Alliance Corporation and local acoustical contractors to 

install 1-1/2” thick spray-on acoustical treatment in the Gymnasium.  Bid tab form, letter of 

recommendation, and copies of proposals submitted are attached with this document.  Sherman Carter 

Barnhart requests that the school board make the following motion at the June 21, 2012 school board 

meeting: 

 



Hardin County Board of Education makes a motion to award the acoustical treatment contract for the 
North Middle School Gymnasium to Thermospray of Lexington, Kentucky in the amount of $34,500.00, 

and to approve the draft AIA Owner-Contractor Agreement for submittal to the Kentucky Department of 
Education. 

 

     

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Myra Vaughn AIA, LEED


 AP 

Project Architect 


